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‘No threat to mobiles
issued using Aadhaar’

PTI B NEW DELHI

he Government Thursday
said there is no threat of
discontinuation of maobile
numbers issued using
Aadhaar, following the
Supreme Court ruling that
barred use of the national
biometric ID by private com-
panies.

Debunking reports that
over 50 crore, or IE?][ of the
mobile S$IMs in the country,
faced deactivation, the
Department of
Telecommunication and the
I 2-digit unigue identity num-
ber-issuing authority UIDAI
in a joint statement said,
mobile phone users at their
choice can seek a change of
their Aadhaar-based authen-
tication done in the past with
alternate proof of identity
without any disconnection of
the number.

An alternate form for buy-

ing new 5IMs through a
mobile app that will time cap-
ture photograph of the per-
sons along with 11 proof such
as Aadhaar card, voter ID or
pass_E]ort is in the works.

he Supreme Court in its
judgement in Aadhaar case
has nowhere directed that the
mobile number which has
been issued through Aadhaar
e-KYC has to be disconnect-
ed,” it said.

Terming the report as
“completely untrue and imag-
inary’, the Government said
there is no reason for panic or
fear at all. "People should not
believe in such rumours” it
said.

The Supreme Court has
also not asked for deletion of
the electronic-Know Your
Customer {a means of estab-
lishing the identity of the per-
son} data of telecom cus-
tomers after six months, the
statement said.

“What the apex court has
asked that UIDAI should not
keep authentication log for
more than six months. The
restriction of not keeping
authentication log beyond six
months is on the UIDAI and
not on the telecom companies.
Therefore, there is no need for
telecom companies or
AUAS'KUAs to delete authen-
tication logs at their end,” it
added.

AUA is Authentication
User Agency {AUA) and KUA
is KYC User Agency (KUA).

DoT-UIDAL said telecom
companies are required to
keep authentication logs at
their end as per Aadhaar reg-
ulations to resolve any con-
sumer grievances.

The Supreme Court, it
said, has prohibited the issue
of new EIM cards through
Aadhaar eKYC authentica-
tion process due to lack of a
law.



